Eye on the World March 5, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of March 5, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Oliver North and David Goetsch titled "Biden Rejects Reality— Putin Rolls Into Ukraine" was posted at townhall.com on March 1, 2022. Following is the article.

As Russia invades Ukraine, amasses troops on the Polish border and threatens to use nuclear weapons, some reflections on President Joe Biden's rejection of the Army's findings on the bug out in Afghanistan are in order. One of the most important characteristics of effective leaders, whether in government, business or the military, is a firm grasp of reality. The best decision makers look at the facts whether they like them or not and act on them. Leaders who think they can alter reality by simply ignoring it or, worse yet, rejecting it have started down a one-way street to disaster. Such is the case with Biden.

Reality is clear. At home, Biden's socialist policies have resulted in an unprecedented level of inflation, empty grocery store shelves, a tyrannical response to the Covid pandemic, supply-chain tie-ups and thirty members of his own party giving up their seats in Congress rather than run on his record. Yet, with his leftist house of cards collapsing all around him, Biden continues to ignore reality and claim things are going great. Americans are standing outside in the rain getting soaked while Biden sits in the Oval Office claiming it's a bright, sunshiny day.

As bad as Biden's rejection of domestic realities is, it pales in comparison to his rejection of the Army's findings on the Afghanistan debacle. Why? Because his rejection of the Army's report may have even worse consequences in the long run than his failed socialist agenda. While Biden may have learned nothing from the Army's findings, Vladimir Putin and Xi Jinping certainly did. The most important fact they learned is Biden is a weak, feckless president who lacks the foresight, vision and courage to stand up to their expansionist plans.

Putin and Xi have been emboldened by Biden's rejection of reality. The president has unified our enemies rather than our allies. The hostile actions of Russia and China have already begun with Ukraine and Taiwan, but they won't stop there. Russia hopes to eventually dominate all of Europe, and China plans to dominate the rest of the world, including the United States. Thanks to Biden, both are making progress.

A hard reality Biden refuses to accept is you cannot stop Russian or Chinese aggression with empty words or symbolic sanctions. Sanctions that hurt the Russian people don't trouble Putin. Sanctions must be hard felt. Biden must lead in removing ALL of Russia's banks from the Society for Worldwide Interbank Financial Telecommunications and placing strong sanctions on Russia's oligarchs, including Putin. Anything less is like beating Putin with a pool noodle. Further, Xi must be shown conclusively the cost he will pay for invading Taiwan.

Another reality Biden cannot grasp—or refuses to—is Putin and Xi do not think like rational leaders of democratic nations. Putin couldn't care less about his people suffering. Suffering is a fact of life for the citizens of Russia. Biden gives the world words while Putin makes brutal war on the Ukrainian people. In the irony of ironies, the strongest response to Russia's aggression came from the president of France who, when Putin threatened the use of nuclear weapons, reminded the Russian tyrant NATO is nuclear armed, too.

Beyond sanctions, Biden needs to embrace reality and do what is necessary to nullify Russia's gas and oil stranglehold on Europe. He should complete the Keystone XL pipeline from Canada, lift his disastrous "green" sanctions on America's energy independence and export American liquified natural gas, crude oil and coal to our European friends. Until he is willing to take these important steps, his administration is helping finance Russia's invasion and occupation of Ukraine.

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Spencer Brown titled "How the Left's 'Green' Climate Policies Enabled Putin's Aggression" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 24, 2022. Following is the article.

While many critics of President Biden point to his weakness on the world stage as a large part of the reason Vladimir Putin decided now was the time to invade Ukraine, there's more than just Biden's disastrous withdrawal from Afghanistan and faltering foreign policy to blame.

"The United States was energy dominant, we had more energy production than consumption, more exports than imports, we were the largest producer of oil and gas," explained Marc Morano, author of Green Fraud and executive editor of Climate Depot. Then President Biden was elected and everything changed. "The president himself is clueless," Morano told Townhall. "What happened was Biden, he had a very bad energy policy, but when he got the nomination he made an unholy alliance with the Green New Deal wing of the Democratic party and that is what has taken over the climate policy" that Morano called "off the charts" bad.

Part of that radical climate contingent is embodied in John Kerry, Biden's climate czar who jets around the world warning other people about pollution. Morano pointed out that during the last week of turmoil and escalating tensions between Russia and Ukraine that culminated in Wednesday night's invasion, John Kerry was busy calling for an emergency climate summit.

"John Kerry will tell you with a straight face that climate change is the greatest national security threat we face," Morano noted. "John Kerry has it assbackwards," he said before pointing out that "the greatest national security threat we may face is their climate and energy policies, not climate change."

As the Biden administration has led the United States down the dangerous path to energy dependence by killing off American energy projects and pipelines, the same ideology espoused by the likes of Greta Thunberg has taken hold in Putin's backyard across Europe.

"The biggest thing that set [Putin] up," Morano explained, "was the European version of the Green New Deal. Europe for years now has been promoting this net-zero energy policy where [they'd] have net zero CO₂ emissions, so they've been systematically shutting down fossil fuel production in Europe on the mythical chance that solar and wind can come in and replace it—that hasn't happened." As a result of "green" policies in Europe, 38 percent of their natural gas now comes from Putin and they're "facing an energy crisis far worse than we've been facing here in the United States," Morano added. And while the United States relies less on Russian oil and fuel, America hit an 11-year high for Russian oil imports in 2021. "What's happened in Europe, they've shot themselves in the foot because of this green climate ideology," Morano said.

Thanks to Europe's embrace of Green New Deal policies and the Biden administration policies gutting American energy production, "we've enriched Vladimir Putin," Morano told Townhall. Because the United States and Europe have created oil and gas scarcity while countries like Russia haven't played by the same "green" rules, our foes like "Russia, OPEC, China, Iran, Venezuela, all these hostile regimes" have more power and wealth than the free world. "So that's how we're funding Putin," Morano explained. "His economy's growing, he has the power to put Europe into a deep recession by withholding energy."

Morano says that these real-world results of "green" policies are not a failure of the policy or an unintended consequence, this is exactly what the Green New Deal crowd wants to see happen. "They want to shut down fossil fuels, well this is the result. You have people who don't follow this ideology, and they become the power brokers."

With power over Europe and enrichment due to America's embrace of radical environmental policies, Russia might not even be the main event in the rebal-

ancing of global power. "Russia is just an appetizer when it comes to national security affairs over the Green New Deal agenda," Morano told Townhall. "China is the real one. We have traded energy independence and dominance for now reliance on Chinese [products]. 90 percent of our solar panels come from there."

"This is what we're facing: We've empowered the outlaws of the world, the hostile regimes, to have an inordinate amount of power and we've weakened ourselves," he added.

As for the kind of sanctions NATO threatened and Biden announced earlier on Thursday, Morano said the power has already been accumulated by Putin and "it's just irrelevant at this point. If Russia really wants to play hardball, they can start cutting off energy and tank the economies of Europe. I don't think Russia is that concerned right now and I think they're going to go full-steam ahead," he added. "No diplomatically strong worded letter from the Biden administration is going to change anything."

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by Jack Hellner titled "It Is Imperative for the Public to Learn the Truth of Which Presidents Catered to Putin and Greatly Helped Him Fund His Evil War" was posted at americanthinker.com on March 1, 2022. Following is the article.

Trump absolutely did not praise Putin for invading Ukraine, contrary to what so many journalists; other Democrats; and people like Romney, Cheney, and other Trump-hating Republicans say.

What he said is that Putin is a genius. It related to how he hoodwinked the U.S. and NATO as he prepared for war. There have been and are a lot of evil geniuses. While Putin built up his troops and telegraphed everything he was going to do for months, Biden, NATO, and others just talked and threatened him with sanctions.

While Ukraine was asking for weapons, we were promising sanctions. Germany gave them helmets.

Hillary, Pelosi, and other Democrats are saying Biden's strategy on Ukraine and Russia has been brilliant. That is stupidity on steroids, yet the media, Democrats, Romney, Cheney, and others are not pointing out their pure ignorance. Of course, the media and other Democrats have always been more concerned about talking points than results.

Obama administration

In 1994, during Clinton's presidency, the U.S. and U.K. coerced Ukraine to give up its nuclear weapons by promising to defend them if Russia ever attacked. No matter how many times in the last 28 years, The U.S. and U.K. have not kept their word.

In 2009, Obama backed out of a promise to put up missile shields in Poland and the Czech Republic, which certainly appeased Putin. It showed NATO members that the U.S. could not be trusted to keep its word.

In March 2012, Obama whispered to the Russian president that he would be more flexible after the election.

Before the election in 2012, Obama laughed at Romney when Romney said Russia was a dangerous adversary.

In 2013, the Obama administration gave Russia permission to take over a uranium mine from Canada and America, and all Russia had to do was give massive kickbacks to the Clintons.

Obama drew a red line that if Syria ever used chemical weapons on his people, that country would be in big trouble. Yet Syria used them, and Obama essentially moved the red line and engaged Russia to monitor Assad, the Russians' buddy.

The Obama administration signed on to the worthless Paris agreement, which leaves Russia and OPEC more powerful to control oil prices and essentially does nothing about the climate. It destroys the U.S. economy by decimating our fossil fuel industry.

As Russia invaded Ukraine in 2014, Obama refused to give the Ukrainians weapons, which certainly had to please Putin.

It had to be pleasing to Putin that the Obama-Biden administration was so willing to lie to build up Iran with hundreds of billions as the Iranians pledged death to America.

The more money Iran had, the more it could spend on arms in Russia, one of its biggest trading partners.

Trump administration

Unlike Obama, Trump gave Poland and Ukraine weapons, which would have ticked off Putin.

In 2018, Trump pushed NATO allies to pay more for their defense, which had to displease Putin. He also told Germany and other NATO countries that it was dangerous to be so dependent on Russia for their energy needs. Sadly, they didn't listen.

Trump pulled out of the worthless Paris climate accord and started producing more American oil, which reduced the pricing power of Russia and OPEC and helped Americans with lower prices, especially the poor and middle class.

Trump pulled out of the Iran deal and punished Iran with many sanctions and that harmed Russia.

Putin and other dictators had to be pleased that while Trump was in office, the media and other Democrats trashed our country as an unfair, systemically racist country and claimed that capitalism helps only the rich. They love propaganda that they can feed to their people to say how much better they are than us.

Biden took office

One of the first things Biden did was block the Keystone pipeline and send a message that he would destroy the American fossil fuel industry. And prices started going up.

We also rejoined the Paris climate accord, which further weakens America and further raises prices. Anyone who thinks Russia, China, Iran, Saudi Arabia, and other oil-producing countries care about their carbon footprint needs to have his head examined.

Biden waived the sanctions on Nord Stream 2, which helped Russia and harmed Ukraine.

While Putin was building troops around Ukraine, the U.S. and other NATO allies were essentially begging Iran to get back in the Iran deal so we could help them build their economy. A main spokesman for Iran is a Russian. That is as brilliant as having Russia monitor chemical weapons in Syria.

While Putin was preparing for war in Ukraine, the Biden administration was giving China intelligence, which the Chinese shared with Russia. Another brilliant strategy. What could go wrong?

While China was sharing intelligence with Russia, keeping the origin of the coronavirus secret, and committing genocide, the Biden Justice Department was deciding that it should stop investigating Chinese professors.

Here is how CBS described it: "The Justice Department is ending a controversial program, launched under the Trump administration, to hunt down Chinese spies. The "China Initiative" was designed to tackle a top national security priority: identifying and prosecuting those responsible for China's widespread theft of hundreds of billions of dollars a year in American trade secrets and intellectual property."

The media frequently insert the word "controversial" into news stories when they want to influence, not inform their audience. "Controversial" should be used in opinion pieces, not news pieces. What possibly is controversial about investigating Chinese professors when we know how much intellectual property China steals?

While Putin, Iran, and China prepare for war, the American military is focused like a laser on wokeness, computer-generated climate models, and kicking healthy people out of the military for refusing a vaccine that doesn't protect against a virus.

Will the media ever report on all the kickbacks to the Biden family from Russia, China, and Ukraine? Isn't it important to know if those kickbacks influence Biden's policies, or don't journalists care about pure corruption?

Journalists and others should pay attention to what politicians do instead of what they say. Make no mistake: Obama and Biden continually catered to Russia and Iran, and Trump held them at bay.

The main solution to controlling Putin has always been for other countries not to become dependent on him for their energy needs.

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Dennis Prager titled "On Ukraine—Comedians, NATO, America and Environmentalists" was posted at townhall.com on March 1, 2022. Following is the article.

No. 1: The NATO excuse

A widely offered explanation for the Russian invasion of Ukraine is that Russia—which at this time essentially means President Vladimir Putin—fears the expansion of NATO to its borders, especially Ukraine. The argument is often presented as an analogy: How would the United States react if Mexico had a mutual defense pact with Russia and received weapons from Russia?

A second explanation is that Russia is "paranoid" as a result of its having been devastated by the invasions of Napoleon's France in the 19th century and Hitler's Germany in the 20th. This was the excuse that many professional excuse makers made for the Soviet Union's shooting down—without any warning— Korean Air Lines flight 007 in 1983, killing all 269 passengers and crew.

"The Russians are paranoid" became a widespread explanation. Seymour Hersh, the best-known New York Times investigative reporter for decades, wrote a book on the shooting down of KAL 007. As described in a 1986 New York Times book review, "On the Soviet side, writes Mr. Hersh, there was paranoia."

When I was a graduate student at Columbia University's Russian Institute, I regularly encountered the "paranoid" explanation for Soviet/Russian policies. It struck me then, and even more so now, as pathologic or false, or both. Russia is by far the largest country on Earth, spanning approximately one-ninth of all the world's land surface. When that fact is combined with Russia's vast nuclear weaponry, the "paranoia" explanation for Russian aggression is rendered absurd.

It is even more absurd when one considers the countries Russia allegedly fears will invade them. Which one of their Western-border countries—Latvia, Estonia, Lithuania, Moldova, Belarus, Ukraine—is likely to invade Russia? Wasn't every one of them invaded by Russia? Shouldn't every one of "them" be paranoid?

We'll end the "paranoid" discussion with this rule of history: Generally speaking, wars are either between two police states or between a police state and a free state. And the latter are nearly always initiated or provoked by the police state. Russia has nothing to fear from its neighbors. Its neighbors have plenty to fear from Russia.

2. America is watching, not intervening.

I know of no American, on the Right or the Left, who has called for sending the U.S. military into Ukraine. But every American should feel awful—morally and as an American—about America sitting by and watching the first major invasion of a peaceful country since Hitler and Stalin. One reason is that since World War II, the weaker nations of the world have all held onto the hope that should they be attacked by a stronger nation, Americans would come to their aid.

America is aiding Ukraine with arms and economic sanctions, but as I watch peaceful Ukraine devoured by aggressive Russia, I can't help but think that it appears that evil will triumph—and lead to more evil on Earth. I have never agreed with the throwaway line, "America is not the world's policeman." Does the world not need a policeman? And if not America, who? China? Russia? The U.N.?

If the strongest boy in high school, one whom the weakest boys and girls looked to for protection, decided one day to watch rather than to protect

them as they were beaten by the school bully, even if there was good reason for the lack of intervention, wouldn't that be a very sad day? And wouldn't it affect the way the protector saw himself?

Most Americans see themselves as protectors of the weak against bully nations. This is the first time in our lifetime that America has abandoned that role.

No. 3: A comedian is the world's most courageous political leader.

By general consensus among the world's media and world's nations, Ukraine's President Volodymyr Zelenskyy is the most courageous leader in the world today.

For many people, this is particularly remarkable since Zelenskyy's professional background is that of a comedian. It strikes most people as amazing that a comedian turns out to be the world's most inspiring leader.

That, of course, was the reason so many dismissed Donald Trump when he ran for president: "He has no political experience, he's just a wealthy real estate developer." However, that real estate developer also turned out to be the most courageous leader in the world. Honest haters of Trump must at least acknowledge his courage—just as supporters must acknowledge his lack of a filter between his brain and his mouth.

It was Trump who had the courage to demand that our NATO allies live up to their obligations with regard to military spending. Ironically, thanks to Putin, the NATO countries are finally doing so. It was Trump who uncovered a deep state of corruption in nearly every major American governmental institution. It was Trump who took on the mainstream media, regarded by half of America as little better than Pravda, the Soviet newspaper. It was Trump who had the courage to do what president after president and Congress after Congress called for but never acted on: moving the American embassy in Israel to Israel's capital city, Jerusalem. He did this despite the opposition of almost every world leader and his own State Department. If that's not courage, what is?

And it remains a fact that Putin did not invade Ukraine while Trump was president. Putin feared Trump. Neither Putin nor anyone else fears President Joe Biden.

It is therefore not at all surprising that a comedian is the world's most courageous leader. It is surprising that people still think a lifelong political career produces leaders. Biden is a lifelong politician and, as his behavior during covid-19 showed, may well be the least courageous president in American history.

4. Western environmentalists made the invasion possible.

It is overwhelmingly likely that American and European environmentalists made the Russian invasion of Ukraine possible. Under Trump, America became energy independent and was even able to supply Europe with energy. But the environmental movement, which dominates the Democratic Party and nearly every Western European country, has made Russia the major supplier of natural gas to Europe, and especially to the most important country on the European continent, Germany.

The environmentalist movement uses climate change to achieve its primary objectives: undoing of the West's economic foundations, reshaping the Western way of life, dismantling capitalism and transferring wealth to the

Third World. They will pursue these aims at any cost—whether crippling inflation, energy blackouts, even the strengthening of Russia and China.

If you really believe climate change poses an "existential threat" to human life, there is no price too high to pay in order to eliminate fossil fuel-based energy. That includes empowering and enriching evil men.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Russia and Ukraine fighting

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Chinese Officials Reportedly Asked Russia to Delay Ukraine Invasion Until After Winter Olympics" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on March 2, 2022.

■ An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "'Ukraine Was Completely Created by Russia': Putin Recognizes 'Sovereignty' of Pro-Russian Separatists" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article by Rob Crilly, Katelyn Caralle, Will Stewart and David Averre titled "Putin's 'Peacekeepers' in Tanks Roll Into Ukraine Separatist Regions: Biden Kicks Off Sanctions and UK Will Follow After Issuing Stark Warning 'The Invasion Has Begun' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article by Kyle Smith titled "Biden Presidency Has Made the U.S. Look Weaker to Putin" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 23, 2022.

■ An article by Laurence Dollimore titled "Kremlin 'Sends More Than 400 Mercenaries From Private Militia Into Kyiv to Assassinate President Zelensky and His Government'—With Group Told Peace Talks Are 'Smoke and Mirrors' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 27, 2022.

■ An article by Tim Hume and Henry Langston titled "Foreign Fighters Are Rushing to Join Ukraine's New International Battalion" was posted at vice. com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ A Reuters article by Eric Beech titled "Ukraine's Ambassador to U.S. Says Russia Used a Vacuum Bomb on Monday" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Maura Reynolds titled "`Yes, He Would': [Russian Expert] Fiona Hill on Putin and Nukes" was posted at politico.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "U.N.: Half a Million People Have Fled Ukraine Since Russian Invasion" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Putin's Breath-Taking Hypocrisy: Russian Dictator Declares Ukrainians Are 'Extreme Gangsters' and Accuses Them of Using Civilians as 'Human Shields' as His Forces Relentlessly Bombard Families' Homes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 3, 2022.

■ An article by Xindi Wei titled "EU 'Picking Up Signs Russia May Bring In Martial Law' " was posted at gbnews.uk on March 3, 2022.

■ An article by Peter Allen and Joe Smith titled "Vladimir Putin Says Violence 'Will Get Worse' and Plans to Take Over All of Ukraine" was posted at mirror. co.uk on March 3, 2022.

Ukrainian leaders

■ An article by Laurie Churchman titled "[Ukraine] President [Volodymry] Zelensky Posts Video From Kyiv Street and Reassures Ukraine He's Staying Put" was posted at independent.co.uk on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by Jonathan Sacerdoti titled "I'm Staying for Those Who Cannot Flee, Pledges Kyiv Chief Rabbi [Jonathan Markovitch]" was posted at thejc. com on Feb. 27, 2022.

■ An article by Tyler O'Neil titled "Ukrainian Bishop [Yevstratiy Zoria]: Putin Is the 'Anti-Christ of Our Current Time' " was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

Reactions within Russia

■ An article by Jack Wright titled "Russians Turn on Putin: Massive Anti-War Protests Break Out in Moscow and St. Petersburg for Fourth Day in a Row— as Kremlin Threatens to Jail 'Traitors' Who Offer to Help Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 27, 2022.

Reactions against Russia

■ An article by Ian Birrell titled "Vladimir Putin Has Used These Identical Tactics and Trickery Before When He Sparked War in Georgia—the West Must Punish This Thug as He Rips Apart Another Nation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article titled "U.S., European Allies Freeze 'Putin's War Chest' as Russia Careens Toward Economic Crisis" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Michael Bimbaum, Missy Ryan and Souad Mekhennet titled "In Just 72 Hours, Europe Overhauled Its Entire Post-Cold War Relationship With Russia" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Pedro Goncalves titled "Rouble Plunges Against U.S. Dollar as Russia Doubles Interest Rates" was posted at yahoo.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "Mastercard and Visa Cut Off Russian Banks From Their Networks: Exodus of Foreign Firms Plunges Russia's Economy Into Freefall as Ruble Hits Record Low and Moscow Residents Continue Scramble for Hard Currency" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 1, 2022.

■ A Reuters article by Michael Shields and Silke Koltrowitz titled "Neutral Swiss Adopt EU Sanctions Against Russia in Break With Past" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by James Carstensen titled "Turkey Backs Ukraine on NATO and EU, Moves to Limit Russian Warships' Entry to Black Sea" was posted at cnsnews. com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Zachary Evans titled "European Parliament Votes to Advance Ukraine's Application for EU Membership" was posted at nationalreview.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Steven Erlanger titled "NATO Countries Pour Weapons Into Ukraine, Risking Conflict With Russia" was posted at nytimes.com on March 2, 2022.

■ A Reuters article by Tassilo Hummel and Alasdair Pal titled "[Russian] Oligarch's Yacht Seized [by French] as Governments Ramp Up Sanctions on Russia's Super Rich" was posted at reuters.com on March 3, 2022.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "UN General Assembly Passes Resolution Condemning Russia's War, but Taking No Action" was posted at cnsnews. com on March 3, 2022.

Giving Biden credit for handling Russia-Ukraine conflict

■ An article by Landon Mion titled "Pelosi Says It's Important to 'Understand the Brilliance' of Biden's Response to Russian Invasion of Ukraine" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Boasts Joe Biden 'Leading' Opposition Against Vladimir Putin 'Behind the Scenes' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

Recognizing Biden's mistakes in Russia-Ukraine conflict

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Sends Kamala Harris to Europe to Lead on Ukraine Crisis" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 9, 2022.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "'I'm the Only Person in This Field Who's Ever Gone Toe-to-Toe' With Putin, Dem Candidate Biden Boasted in 2020" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Allows Vladimir Putin to Send More Russian Troops Into Ukraine Without Triggering Sanctions" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Pence: 'Weakness Arouses Evil'; 'The Only Response Is American Strength' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 24, 2022.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Pence: 'Putin Only Understands Strength . . . the United States Economy Is 15 Times Larger Than Russia's Economy" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by Spencer Brown titled "This Biden Quote on Ukraine From 2019 [Imagine What Can Happen in Ukraine If Trump Is Reelected] Is Coming Back to Bite Him" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by David Harsanyl titled "Biden's Putin Appeasement Has Been Years in the Making" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by Leah Hammer titled "Of Course Vladimir Putin Invaded Ukraine Under Joe Biden's Watch" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Leaves for Delaware as Russians Prepare to Take Kyiv" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

U.S. disastrous oil policies

■ An article by Emily Roberton titled "GOP's Don Bacon [of Nebraska] on Killing Keystone: Biden Approves a Russian Pipeline and Cancels Ours—'It's Outrageous' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Russia Was Second-Largest Net Exporter of Crude Oil and Petroleum Products to U.S. in 2020" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Alaska Gov. [Mike] Dunleavy: Our Oil Is Cleaner Than Russia's, We Can Supply Ourselves and Allies, 'If We're Allowed to' by Biden" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Top Democrat [Brad Sherman] Begs for More Oil—From a Foreign Country [Saudi Arabia]" was posted at townhall. com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "U.S. Petroleum Imports From Russia Set a Record in Biden's First Year" was posted at cnsnews.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Former UN Ambassador Nikki Haley: Biden Needs to Cut Off Russian Oil Coming to U.S.; Sanction All Russian Energy" was posted at cnsnews.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Geoff Earle titled "Joe Manchin Tears Into the 'Hypocritical' White House for Buying 500,000 Russian Oil Barrels a Day While Putin Is Using 'Energy Bombs' and Urges U.S. to Ramp Up Domestic Production" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Audrey Conklin titled "Times Square Billboard Urges Biden to Reject Russian Oil Amid War With Ukraine" was posted at foxbusiness.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "Biden Plans to Double Down on Energy Agenda While Dependency Hampers Diplomacy" was posted at thefederalist. com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "U.S. and Allies Agree to Emergency Release of 60 Million Barrels of Oil From Strategic Reserves as Crude Jumps 10% to \$106—the Highest Since 2011—Over Fears Russia's War Could Disrupt Supply" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Aren't We Financing the War?': Fox Reporter [Jacqui Heinrich] Corners Jen Psaki on U.S. Buying Russian Oil" was posted at dailywire.com on March 3, 2022.

Blaming climate change for Russia/Ukraine

■ An article by Emily Robertson titled "Climate Experts: Biden's 'Failed Energy Policies' Are Benefitting Russia and Putin" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 25, 2022. ■ An article by Yaron Steinbuch titled "John Kerry Blasted for Saying He Hopes Putin Will Focus on Climate Change as Russia Attacks Ukraine" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

U.N. pushing climate change

■ An article by Penny Starr titled "U.N. Report: Billions of People Around the Globe in Danger From 'Climate Change' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

Comments about China

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Peter Schweizer titled "Chinese Elite Have Paid Some \$31 Million to Hunter [Biden] and the Bidens" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 27, 2022.

■ An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "China Takes Steps to Cut Down on Abortions Amid Low Birth Rate" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "China Claims America Is 'Real Threat to the World' Amid Russian Invasion of Ukraine" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 27, 2022.

■ An article by Rob Crilly titled "Will China Make Its Move While World Is Looking the Other Way? U.S. Sends Delegation to Taiwan Led by Former Joint Chiefs of Staff Mike Mullen Amid Fears Beijing Could Invade the Island During Ukraine Crisis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 28, 2022.

Comments about Israel

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Ukraine Invasion Means Israel Likelier to Launch Pre-emptive Strike on Iran" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 27, 2022.

■ An article by Carrie Keller-Lynn titled "Netanyahu Tells Government to Be Quiet on Russia and Focus on Iran" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

Comments about Iran

■ An article by Deborah Brand titled "Israeli PM Bennett: New Iran Deal 'Weaker'—Will Allow 'Stadiums of Centrifuges in 2.5 Years' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 20, 2022.

"Freedom convoy" truckers

■ An article by Derek Decloet and Brian Platt titled "Covid Rebellion Brews in Canada, Sending Warning Across Globe" was posted at bloomberg.com on Feb. 8, 2022.

■ An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Justin Trudeau Grabs Powers Under Never-Before Used Emergencies Act to Stomp Out Trucker Protests" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Tim Pierce titled "Trudeau Announces Unprecedented Action, Freezing Bank Accounts of 'Freedom Convoy' Protesters" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Alberta Border Blockade Disbanded, Truckers Roll Out After Police Midnight Raid" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Ottawa's 'Progressive' Police Chief Resigns After Trudeau's 'Martial Law' Declaration to Combat Freedom Convoy:

Hack Reveals 42% of Donations to Truckers Came From U.S. as 'People's Convoy' of 1,000 American Protesters Say It's Ready to Roll on DC" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 16, 2022.

■ Pictures and an article by Jack Montgomery titled "Pics: More Arrests as Canadian Cops Sweep Through Ottawa With Clubs, Stun Grenades, Rifles" were posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 20, 2022.

An article by John Hayward titled "Canada: Justin Trudeau Insists on Emergency Powers Despite No Active Protests" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Canadian Parliament Votes for Emergencies Act Motion" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled " 'They Broke My Body a Little Bit, but Not My Spirit': Canada Truck Driver Tells of Being Beaten by Police After Surrendering in Ottawa as Trudeau Extends Emergency Powers to Crack Down on Protesters" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 22, 2022.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Trudeau Revokes the Emergency Act He Never Should Have Implemented" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 24, 2022.

■ An article by Nicole Williams titled "The Trucks Have Left Ottawa, but 'Phantom Honking' Lingers for Many Downtown" was posted at cbc.ca on Feb. 26, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

An article by Jessica Klein titled "The Millennials Choosing Friends as Sperm Donors" was posted at bbc.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

■ An article by Jacques Poitras titled "Unvaccinated New Brunswick Dad Loses Custody of At-Risk Child" was posted at cbc.ca on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Allish Delaney titled "Community Furor After Police Stop St. Bernadette's Glenalough Church Service [a Catholic Mass] to Check Masks [of Parishioners]" was posted at 7news.com.au on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Asim Tanveer titled "Man Accused of Blasphemy Stoned to Death by Mob in Pakistan" was posted at apnews.com on Feb. 13, 2022.

■ An article by Charlotte McLaughlin titled "The Tiny Scottish Island That Has Been the Source of All the Olympic Curling Stones for Nearly a Century" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Andrea Blanco titled "The Final Bullfights in Mexico City After 500 Years? New Law Could Make Matadors a Thing of the Past After Pressure From Animal Rights Protesters" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article by Tristan Bove titled "Putin Might Have Just Kick-Started Europe's Green Energy Revolution—Too Bad Germany Doubled Down on Natural Gas" was posted at fortune.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Michael Brown titled "The All-Out Assault on Our Children" was posted at townhall.com on March 1, 2022. Following is the article.

Satan is not just trying to silence the next generation. He is seeking to wipe it out, declaring an all-out war on our children. They are being slaughtered in the womb. They are being kidnapped and sold into sex slavery. They are being raped and abused and neglected and used. They are being brainwashed by their teachers and bullied by their peers. They are lost and lonely, depressed and suicidal. They cut themselves and kill themselves. Their innocence is being robbed and their security is being stolen.

Without exaggeration, we can say that no generation in American history has been subject to such a concerted, demonic attack. Just put yourself in the place of a child today, starting your dangerous journey to adulthood from within the womb. From the moment of conception, your life is at risk. Will you make it out of the womb, or will you be like the multiplied millions who have been cut down before they could breathe their first official breath?

The demonic attack against you is especially acute if you are a black baby. You have less than a 75 percent chance of making it out of the womb alive because of abortion. If you are a black baby conceived in New York City, you have less than a 50 percent chance of making it out of the womb alive. As a result, "According to the Centers of Disease Control and Prevention, abortion kills more black people than HIV, homicide, diabetes, accident, cancer, and heart disease... combined." Can anyone spare some tears?

Let's look at some nationwide trends, affecting tens of millions of young people.

We'll start with suicide.

Suicide is the SECOND leading cause of death for ages 10-24.

Suicide is the SECOND leading cause of death for college-age youth and ages 12-18.

More teenagers and young adults die from suicide than from cancer, heart disease, AIDS, birth defects, stroke, pneumonia, influenza, and chronic lung disease, COMBINED.

Each day in our nation, there are an average of over 3,703 attempts by young people grades 9-12. If these percentages are additionally applied to grades 7 & 8, the numbers would be higher.

Along with issues like suicide, here is what else will occur in the next twenty-four hours in the United States.

- 2,795 teenage girls will become pregnant.
- 15,006 teens will use drugs for the first time.
- 3,506 teens will run away.
- 2 teens will be murdered.

What about children being sexually abused?

During a one-year period in the U.S., 16% of youth ages 14 to 17 had been sexually victimized.

Over the course of their lifetime, 28% of U.S. youth ages 14 to 17 had been sexually victimized.

Children are most vulnerable to CSA [child sexual abuse] between the ages of 7 and 13.

Even more shockingly, "according to a 2003 National Institute of Justice report, 3 out of 4 adolescents who have been sexually assaulted were victimized by someone they knew well." And in a major, government-sponsored report, "Among the eye-opening statistics shared," was the fact that "one website on Tor hosted 1.3 million images depicting children subjected to violent sexual abuse."

Focusing on the incalculable damage done by porn,

■ 64% of young people, ages 13-24, actively seek out pornography weekly or more often.

■ Porn sites receive more website traffic in 2020 than Twitter, Instagram, Netflix, Zoom, Pinterest, and LinkedIn & Twitter combined.

■ Recorded child sexual exploitation (known as "child porn") is one of the fastest-growing online businesses.

■ 624,000+ child porn traders have been discovered online in the U.S.

Is your heart bursting yet?

Is your holy blood boiling now?

To every parent reading these words, to every educator, to every coach or mentor, to every big brother or sister, to every responsible adult or older teen, I ask: Isn't it time to say, "Enough is enough!"? Isn't it time to shout from the rooftops, "Not on my watch!"?

Even the effects of social media can be devastating for young people, as they literally become addicted to digital stimuli. Some of the negative side effects include depression, anxiety, sleep deprivation, and communication issues.

What, then, must we do to protect the most vulnerable ones in our society?

How do we save them from a demonically planned destiny and send them out to fulfill their God-given future?

It starts right here, with each of us. It starts with holy indignation. With broken hearts. With godly determination. With Holy Spirit resolve. It starts right here with every one of us doing what we can to turn this sickeningly destructive tide. Satan must take his hands off our children!

How this, too, smacks of the influence of Jezebel. Jezebel represents the spirit of baby killing-in past generations, inspiring parents to burn their babies on idol altars and today, inspiring them to snuff out their little ones in the womb. She represents the spirit of radical feminism: hating men, mocking motherhood, and despising the traditional family structure. And Jezebel represents the spirit of seduction, drawing youngsters into sexual activity and selling them into slavery. She is out to annihilate our kids.

So, to every demonic spirit who is dead set on destroying our children, we say, "Take your hands off our kids! They belong to us, not to you, and you will not destroy their lives. We declare this together in Jesus' name!"

Then, in the sight of God, pledge yourself afresh to be the guardians of your children. Your words must be backed by your actions.

We must not downplay the urgency of the hour. The matter is grave, and we cannot underestimate the intensity of the battle. We must be tenacious in God if we are to win the war for our children.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Ken Blackwell titled "Clarence and Ginni Thomas Embody Integrity in Public Service" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 28, 2022. Following is the article.

The militant Left is attacking the principled public service of Justice Clarence Thomas again, this time by targeting his wife Ginni in a malicious attempt to delegitimize Supreme Court decisions that are faithful to the original meaning of the Constitution.

The Left has targeted Clarence all his career. We all saw his promise when President Ronald Reagan appointed him as assistant secretary of education for civil rights in 1981, and then promoted him at the first opportunity, nominating him as chairman of the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC) in 1982.

The Reagan White House thought very highly of Clarence. And in the next administration, we were thrilled to see President George H.W. Bush nominated this brilliant and principled young leader to be a judge on the U.S. Court of Appeals for the D.C. Circuit in 1990 to occupy the seat left vacant by another exceptional jurist, Judge Robert Bork.

President Bush could not have done better when he later nominated Clarence to the U.S. Supreme Court. Justice Thomas has been the Rock of Gibraltar, steadfast in his principled commitment to originalism, the idea that the Constitution should be interpreted according to the meaning of its words when the American people adopted them, and that judges must faithfully adhere to the text of written laws, leaving it to elected leaders to decide when change is called for and to enact that change through the democratic process.

Yet in recent weeks, national publications have penned lengthy hit pieces on Ginni, who is not a public official. Ginni is outspoken in public life, but as a grassroots activist in the Republican Party and the conservative movement, not in the courtroom where her husband serves. She has often been erroneously described as operating a lobbying company, but has not been a registered lobbyist since her husband joined the court. What does Ginni do? She brings leaders and groups together to collaborate and share information and explore ways to synchronize messaging for greater impact. Her focus is on coalition-building, and working in the public affairs space to maximize impact of messaging for clients and causes she believes in.

The situation might be different if Ginni was engaged in litigation, such as arguing before a court or having her name appear on legal briefs, but she does not touch the courtroom arena. No matter how strongly she feels about a matter, she steps back if it moves toward litigation, even before it reaches the Supreme Court.

One recent smear involved breathlessly attacking Ginni for her leading role in the Impact Awards, celebrating leaders who put great effort into nonprofits and similar causes, often at great personal cost. This annual tradition fills a niche in the center-right movement, and it is astounding that anyone could find fault with it or spend time criticizing it.

Far gone on the days when a public official's family was considered off limits to most journalists. But what is really going on here is much more insidious. It is a new low of targeting the latter for destruction in an effort to bring down the former.

This is cancel culture taken to a level that threatens our institutions of government. What began years ago as the politics of personal destruction has metastasized into attempts to delegitimize a distinguished and senior member of the best-functioning branch of the federal government by smearing his wife for making a private-sector career out of her principles and patriotism, doing it in a manner that avoids an appearance of impropriety by not engaging in her husband's realm of responsibility.

Such demonization must end. Citizens will no longer want to participate in our constitutional republic if they conclude that doing so will incur years of relentless harassment targeting their spouses. And federal judges in particular have lifetime appointments so they can rise above politics, and not be subject to a lifetime of political attacks. We must rise above this noxious miasma and frame these facts truthfully, starting with the Thomases.

That truth is this: Clarence and Ginni Thomas show how a top federal judge can have a patriotic spouse with a public career, where both can faithfully pursue their respective callings with honor and integrity. We should commend their example to our fellow citizens.

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Star Parker titled "Blacks Saying Bye-Bye to Biden" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 23, 2022. Following is the article.

A new report from Pew Research shows that the sharpest drop in approval for President Joe Biden is among the Democratic Party's most loyal and consistent supporters—black Protestants.

In March 2021, shortly after he took office, Biden's support among black Protestants stood at 92%. By January 2022, this was down to 65%, a drop of 27 points.

Over the same period, overall national approval for the president, per Gallup, was down from 54% to 40%-14 points. About half the drop among black Protestants.

Other polls among all black voters tell the same story.

An NBC poll shows black approval for Biden dropping from 83% last April to 64% now. A Quinnipiac University poll shows black approval during Biden's first year in office dropping from 78% to 57%.

What's going on? Should Democratic strategists be worried that a sea-change is occurring among voters on whom they could always most depend?

Trying to define some new grand reality is always a dangerous game in political analysis.

But what we can do is note two major areas of great concern to black Americans, where they have reason to be dissatisfied with the leadership they see in Washington.

One is inflation.

The president and his Federal Reserve chairman bear responsibility for the new round of inflation now rearing its head and disrupting American lives.

The Wall Street Journal recently noted in an editorial that the now 7.5% annualized increase in the price level is the worst in 40 years. During January, "some 73% of the items saw annual price rises of 3% or higher" and "some 55% of items saw inflation of 5% or higher."

A Gallup poll in December showed that 71% of households earning \$40,000 per year or less reported hardship as a result of price increases; 28% reported "severe hardship"; and 42% reported "moderate hardship".

These are households that are disproportionately black households. According to Statistica, whereas 37% of all American households earn \$50,000 or less, 55% of black households are in this income category.

The Wall Street Journal calls this new round of inflation the result of a "historic policy failure" at the White House and the Federal Reserve.

But also, prominent Democratic Party economists and businessmen are calling out this administration.

Wall Street businessman Steven Rattner, who was counselor to the Treasury secretary in the Obama Administration, wrote a piece recently in *The New York Times* titled "Biden Keeps Blaming the Supply Chain for Inflation. That's Dishonest."

Rattner calls on the president to set a priority for reducing spending and the deficit, the complete opposite direction in which they have taken things, despite many warnings.

The terrible irony is that a major rationale for all the spending was to allegedly help the very low-income Americans who are now being hurt.

■ The other issue is covid-19.

According to the Kaiser Family Foundation, after adjusting for age differences, the incidence of hospitalization due to covid-19 has been almost three times higher among black than white Americans. And the incidence of death almost twice as high.

A new Gallup survey shows 69% of black Americans reporting being "very stressed" or "somewhat stressed" because of threat of covid-19 infection, compared with 57% of white Americans.

Morning Consult reported that in the three weeks following Biden's announcement of federal rules mandating vaccines, black approval for Biden's handling of the crisis dropped nine points from 70% to 61%. Among unvaccinated blacks, Biden's net approval—approve less disapprove—dropped 17 points.

One might say that the Biden administration has been operating in a fashion detached from the very real and challenging realities—day-to-day life and the cost of living, and health concerns during a terrible pandemic—with which black Americans have been struggling,

Good reason to believe this is what is causing Biden's approval ratings with blacks to plummet.

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by Leticia Munoz titled "Hispanics Saying 'Adios' to Democratic Party" was posted at Icsun-news.com (Las Cruces, N.M.) on Feb. 13, 2022. Following is the article.

After the 2020 presidential election, it's evident that more and more Hispanics are taking a right turn. They are leaving the Democratic Party in droves as they realize their values are more aligned with those of Republicans—a core value system of family, faith and freedom.

I once called myself a Democrat, but as I recognized that party was heading down a more progressive path, I, too, became a Republican.

As I lead the Republican Party's voter registration team across New Mexico, we are witnessing more Hispanic families change their party affiliation to Republican. There's an excitement and a vibrant hope in the eyes of new, young Hispanic voters registering as a Republican.

Many of our young volunteers like Xavier Chavez of Rio Rancho and Solomon Peña of Albuquerque have converted as this change becomes more prominent. The wave is here: At one Albuquerque event 36 Hispanics switched parties and registered Republican—all in just two hours.

This enthusiasm and the desire to embrace the Republican Party are spreading in New Mexico and around the nation.

President Trump can be largely credited for this exodus to the right. In 2020 Trump captured 32% of the Hispanic vote, 4% more than what he received in 2016. And even Democratic pollsters agree Hispanics have become less dependable to vote Democratic—becoming true swing voters. And the trend to vote Republican and feel comfortable in the GOP nest is growing.

Why?

Radical extremism. While for years Hispanics have voted Democratic, they don't identify with the party or the direction it is going—further to the left. The propensity for Hispanics to vote Democratic is no longer happening.

Democrats are losing their hold on Hispanics. Democrats are taking them for granted. Hispanic communities are increasingly dissatisfied by the Democrats and feel disengaged.

The Republican Party, one of notable inclusion, embraces this and welcomes Hispanics to the GOP's practical and sensible ideologies and traditional values. Now more than ever, Hispanics feel a genuine sense of belonging with the GOP. They identify with Republicans. Hispanics are fairly conservative on education and social issues, and they tend to be pro-gun and pro-life. Hispanics want lower taxes, religious freedom and school choice.

In 1984 President Reagan said "Hispanics are already Republicans. They just don't know it."

The Hispanic vote recently made a big impact in 2021 where Republicans won races in traditionally blue districts in Texas and Virginia. This vital voting block will make a difference in the 2022 midterms.

The sheer numbers tell the story. Hispanics make up the largest group of non-whites in the nation and comprise of nearly one-fifth of the U.S. population. Between 2008 and 2020, the Hispanic share of the electorate increased by about 30 percent, and this trend is expected to grow. Hispanic voters will be an integral part of New Mexico turning red and thus restoring traditional values that so many New Mexicans love about our great state.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$

A letter to the editor by Dave Ball titled "Letter: Why You're Not Hearing About Durham Probe" was posted at observer-reporter.com (in Washington, Pa.) on Feb. 28, 2022. Following is the letter.

Special Counsel John Durham's investigation of criminal activity in the Steele Dossier hoax is developing an increasingly clear picture of conspiracy among Clinton Campaign operatives and is moving ever closer to Hillary Clinton. There now seems little doubt that the Clinton cabal spied on the Trump campaign as well as on the Trump presidency.

In 2016, a series of allegations, supported largely by the Steele Dossier, alleged that President Trump conspired with the Kremlin to win the election. Today, five years later, the credibility of the Steele Dossier has gone up in smoke and it is accountability time.

It has been fairly well known since 2017 that the Steele Dossier was financed by Hillary Clinton's campaign, reportedly through the law firm Perkins Coie. In March 2019, Robert Mueller submitted the report on his Russian investigation to Attorney General William Barr. The press had spent better than a year salivating at the prospect of what salacious things the report would contain about Trump.

The Mueller Report was, for them, a dud. It pretty much called the Steele Dossier a fabrication. Disappointed, the media chatter died down. No apologies, no contrition for jumping to unsupported conclusions, no self-examination for shoddy to non-existent journalism.

Segue forward to the Durham Report, which the left hoped would spotlight Trump as villain. It turned out to be a terrible week for the Democrats and probably for Hillary Clinton.

First, John Durham indicted Michael Sussman, a lawyer tied to Hillary Clinton, for lying to the FBI. The importance of Sussman's indictment was, at first, not clear to most. Then, when Durham filed his second indictments, Sussman's role became clear and pivotal. In Durham's latest filing, the name of tech executive Rodney Joffe emerged. According to Durham, Joffe was involved in stealing information from Trump and his campaign and coordinated his efforts through Sussman. A big light shines at Hillary. The same networks that spent 2,634 minutes on the Mueller investigation have only mentioned the Durham probe 20 times in over three years.

Joffe, according to the Durham Report, worked for or with Sussman, Perkins Coie, the Clinton Campaign and the Democratic Party. In this role, according to Durham, he "exploited his access to non-public and/or proprietary internet data." The data Joffe analyzed came from Trump Tower as well as Trump's apartment building. This activity continued after Trump became president and included sensitive information.

The data that Sussman was trying to pass to the FBI and the CIA was purportedly "proof" that Trump was colluding with Russia (it wasn't). Sussman was indicted for lying to the FBI to hide his connection to the Clinton campaign in these transactions.

It was this fallacious data and the concocted "journalism" that went with it that became a piece of the spurious Steele dossier. It was the FBI investigation into this phony data stream that eventually became the Mueller investigation.

The Durham report really came into focus recently with a number of disclosures. The key was the indictment of Igor Danchenko. The fact that the FBI knew that Danchenko had lied to them in 2017 and it wasn't until Durham got involved and charged him in 2022 tells us that James Comey's FBI was covering up the fact that the Steele dossier was Russian bologna and there was criminal activity involved in its generation. The media knew that Danchanko was the source for Steele as early as 2017 during the time they were pushing Trump "collusion" theories.

It is stated in Durham's indictment that *The Washington Post* knew in January 2017 that the primary source for the Steele dossier was a "Russian agent" (Danchenko), according to the Democratic operative who employed him. According to Durham, much of the Steele narrative came from Charles Dolan, Hillary Clinton's PR person. Danchenko was the pass-through for the Clinton campaign to send its campaign misinformation targeting Trump to Steele,

who would make the claims appear to have originated in Russia. They would then get "leaked" to the media to substantiate the dossier.

Where is the media while all of this unfolds? AWOL. You are not hearing about this because it all leads back to Hillary Clinton.

 \star \star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about abortion

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Radical Abortion-Up-Until-Birth-Bill Defeated in Senate, Thanks to Filibuster and Joe Manchin" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Study Claims Abortion Pill Usage Spiked in Texas After the 'Heartbeat' Law Went Into Effect" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

Ratings for "state of the union" speech

■ An article by Hank Berrien titled "Unpopular: Biden's SOTU Got Lowest Ratings for First Official Address in 30 Years" was posted at dailywire.com on March 3, 2022.

Compliments about "state of the union" speech

■ An article by Ian Schwartz titled "Van Jones on SOTU: 'Uncle Joe Is Back'—This Was Biden at His Best" was posted at realclearpolitics.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Kristine Parks titled "MSNBC's Joy Reid Complains Biden Was Too Nice to Republicans in SOTU" was posted at foxnews.com on March 2, 2022.

Democrats criticizing "state of the union" speech

■ An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "'The Squad' Sit in Seats When Biden Says Fund the Police, Cori Bush Starts Shouting" was posted at dailywire. com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "SOTU Rebuttal: Rashida Tlaib Calls Biden Out for 'Green New Deal' Failure" was posted at breitbart.com on March 1, 2022.

Republicans heckling "state of the union" speech

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "[Lauren] Boebert [of Colorado] Heckles Biden During Speech as He Talked About Soldiers in Coffins: 'You Put Them In, 13 of Them' " was posted at dailywire.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Marjorie Taylor Greene [of Georgia] Tries to Disrupt SOTU With 'Build the Wall' Chant" was posted at dailywire.com on March 1, 2022.

Polls influence Biden flip-flops

■ An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Yale University Study: Americans Overwhelmingly Reject 'Defund the Police'—Support Reform" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 17, 2022.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "More Hispanics Than Dems Favor Border Security, Funding Police—More Asians Than Dems Call China a Threat to U.S.—Poll" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled "Oh, Now Biden Wants Our Southern Border to Be Secured?" was posted at townhall.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "SOTU: After Flood of Migrants, Biden Calls on Congress to 'Secure the Border' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 1, 2022.

Criticism about "state of the union" speech

■ An article by Ben Shapiro (responding to the Biden SOTU) titled "The Great American Renewal Begins When Their Control of American Lives Ends" was posted at dailywire.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Jordan Boyd titled "17 Absurd Lies Biden Told During His State of the Union Speech" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Biden Tries to Paint Situation in Ukraine as Positive as Russian Military Forces Continue to Advance" was posted at dailywire.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Elon Musk Hits Joe Biden Hard After State of the Union" was posted at dailywire.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden Tries to Kickstart His Stalled Agenda With Clean Energy Tax Credits and Green Investments as Democratic Senator Joe Manchin Sits With Republicans Throughout the State of the Union" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Alexander Bolton titled "Manchin Pours Water on Biden's Attempt to Revive Build Back Better" was posted at thehill.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Fact Check: Biden Touts 'Buy American' Rules While Allowing Feds to Offshore U.S. Manufacturing" was posted at breitbart.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "Nikki Haley Rips Biden's 'Bizarre' SOTU Remarks on Russia-Ukraine War: 'He Followed the Europeans' " was posted at foxnews. com on March 2, 2022.

Numerous gaffes in SOTU speech

■ An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "'Saucers, Squinting, Slurring': Social Media Reacts to Biden Flubs in SOTU Address" was posted at dailywire. com on March 1, 2022. ■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled " 'A Pound of Ukrainian People'? 10 Brain Freezes in Joe Biden's State of the Union Delivery" was posted at breitbart.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "Biden: 'Putin May Circle Kyiv With Tanks, But He Will Never Gain the Hearts and Souls of the Iranian [Instead of Ukrainian] People' " was posted at dailywire.com on March 1, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Federal Agency Making Lists on 'Personal Religious Information' of Vaccine-Objecting Employees" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 11, 2022.

■ An article by John Hanson titled "New Report Shows NSA Still Monitoring American Citizens Without a Warrant" was posted at thepoliticalinsider.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Allum Bokhari titled "Microsoft's Linkedin Censors Post of Peter Schweizer's 'Red-Handed' Criticizing Big Tech Ties to China" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 24, 2022.

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Allum Bokhari titled "1.7 Million Teachers Will Receive Newsguard Licenses to "Spot Disinformation' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 26, 2022.

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Allum Bokhari titled "Twitter Censored 4.7 Million Tweets in First 6 Months of 2021" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 26, 2022.

■ An article by Tom Parker titled "YouTube to Censor 'New Misinformation' Preemptively" was posted at reclaimthenet.org on Feb. 17, 2022.

Comments about rich getting richer

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Trent Baker titled "[Peter] Schweizer: Biden Family Received 'Some \$31 Million' From Individuals Linked to 'Highest Levels of Chinese Intelligence' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2022.

■ An article by Steve McCann titled "The Treason of the Ruling Class" was posted at americanthinker.com on Feb. 23, 2022.

Illegal immigration

■ An article by Mark Krikorian titled "Open Borders Historically Doom Jobs for Black Americans" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled "DeSantis Promises This Is Where [Delaware, Washington D.C. and Hollywood] He'll Send Illegal Immigrants If They Keep Being Brought to Florida" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Joe Biden SCOTUS Nominee [Ketanji Brown Jackson] Refuses to Use 'Illegal Alien'—Opts for 'Noncitizen' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

Comments about election news

■ An article by Timothy Nerozzi titled "Beijing Olympics: Coca-Cola Quiet on Uyghur Genocide After [Erroneously] Criticizing Georgia Election Law" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Feb. 5, 2022.

■ An article by Spencer Brown titled "Stacey Abrams Likens Her Activisim [Against People Requiring Voter IDs] to the Plight of Ukraine—Where ID Is Required to Vote" was posted at townhall.com on March 3, 2022.

■ An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Wisconsin Special Counsel Finds 'Widespread Election Fraud' in 2020 Nursing Homes" was posted at thefederalist. com on March 3, 2022.

Afghan refugees

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Loudoun County Sheriff Raises Concerns With Biden Administration's Plan to House Up to 1,000 Afghan Refugees Near Local Schools" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Feb. 18, 2022.

Comments about climate warriors

■ An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "Pelosi Spent Over \$500,000 on Private Jets Despite Claiming 'We Have a Moral Obligation' to Reduce Emissions" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 7, 2022.

■ An article by Yaron Steinbuch titled "John Kerry Blasted for Saying He Hopes Putin Will Focus on Climate Change as Russia Attacks Ukraine" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden's Other Climate Czar [Gina Mc-Carthy] Confirms Disastrous Energy Policy Will Continue" was posted at townhall.com on March 1, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

■ An article by Brittany Chang titled "A Major RV Maker Announced Both a Fully Electric Camper Van and Airstream Trailer" was posted at businessinsider. com on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Kate Duffy titled "Electric Vehicle Firm Polestar Roasted Tesla CEO Elon Musk and Volkswagen in Its Super Bowl Ad, With References to 'Conquering Mars' and 'Dieselgate' " was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Bryan Hood titled "Five All-Electric Pickup Trucks That Will Be on the Road by Next Year" was posted at robbreport.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

Inflation

An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Requests \$30 Billion More to Help Fund the Covid Response: White House Sets Up Clash With Republicans With Another Request for Stimulus Despite Surging Inflation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Sen. Bernie Sanders: 'The Problem Is Not Inflation' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Sen. Cruz's Three-Word Rebuttal to Schumer's Claim Republicans Don't Have a Plan to Curb Inflation [Is 'Stop Spending Money']" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.

Government taxation

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "\$1,516,952,000,000: Federal Tax Collections Set Record Through January" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 10, 2022.

Covid relief funds

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Labor Unions Took \$37 Million of Ineligible Covid Relief From Government" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

■ Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

■ Looking back to November 2021, an article by Chris Cillizza titled "Even Democrats Are Now Admitting 'Defund the Police' Was a Massive Mistake" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Landon Mion titled "Pelosi Distances From Progressive Dems, Says 'Defund the Police' Is 'Not the Position of the Democratic Party' " was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 13, 2022.

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled "Shocking Video Shows How Far Seattle Has Fallen Into Lawlessness and Squalor" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "Biden Slammed by Both Sides of the Aisle for SOTU Claim That Defunding Police 'Not the Answer' " was posted at foxnews.com on March 1, 2022.

Comments about excessive violent crime

■ An article by Stephanie Pagones titled "Chicago Police Nab Smash-and-Grab Suspect Allegedly Behind Theft of at Least \$2 Million in Luxury Watches" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ A video and an article by Andrea Cavalier titled "Video Captures the Moment Shoppers and Clerks Try to Stop Brazen Thieves Looting Swanky Louis Vuitton Store in New York While Mall Security Look On and Do Nothing" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 6, 2022.

■ An article by Gina Martinez titled "More Cops Were Killed During Biden's First Year in Office Than Any Other Year Since 1995; 73 Officers Died in the Line of Duty— an Increase of 59% on 2020" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 6, 2022.

Comments about Jan. 6 Capitol riot

■ An article by Bill Donahue titled "Non-Violent Rioters [on January 6] Punished More Than Violent Ones [for Months With Antifa and BLM]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 23, 2022.

■ An article by Aruna Viswanatha and Alexa Corse titled "Jan. 6 Defendant Is First to Plead Guilty to Seditious Conspiracy" was posted at wsj.com on March 2, 2022.

Comments about investigation by John Durham

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "John Durham Filing Suggests Clinton Operatives Spied on Trump in 2016 and in White House" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 12, 2022.

■ An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden's Current National Security Adviser [Jake Sullivan] Played a Key Role in the Russian Collusion Hoax" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Rob Crilly, Katelyn Caralle and Michelle Thompson titled "'I Can't Speak to That': Biden's Deputy Press Secretary Karine Jean-Pierre Tells Reporter Three Times to Go to DOJ When Pressed on Durham's Bombshell Allegations That Hillary Spied on Trump When He Was President—and That Biden and Obama Knew" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Flashback: Media Ridiculed Trump for Clinton Campaign Spying Allegations" was posted at bongino.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by David Harsanyl titled "The Media's Blackout on Durham Revelations" was posted at nationalreview.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "Durham Probe: Media Outlets Avoid, Downplay Latest Developments Implicating Clinton Campaign" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham Probe Proves Some Media Would Rather Ignore a Major Story Than Expose Their Role in Covering It Up" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.

■ An article by David Cohen titled "Cruz Says Trump May Be Proved Right on Spying Talk" was posted at politico.com on Feb. 20, 2022.

■ A letter to the editor by Dave Ball titled "Why You're Not Hearing About Durham Probe [Is 'Because It All Leads Back to Hillary Clinton']" was posted at observer-reporter.com (Washington, Pa.) on Feb. 28, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Amanda Prestigacomo titled "How Public Schools Are Sneaking Woke Ideology to Your Kids Behind Your Back—and in Your Own Home" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 15, 2022.

Comments about racism and white supremacy

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Allum Bokhari titled "ADL [Anti-Defamation League] Quietly Changed Its Definition of Racism to Exclude White People" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 31, 2022.

■ An article by Ronny Reyes and Alyssa Guzman titled "NYC Mayor Eric Adams Suggests White Reporters Are Racist in Their Coverage of Bail Reforms and Surging Crime and His Story Is Being Told by 'People Who Don't Look Like Me': Threatens Press Boycott" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Black [Female] Student Confesses to Vandalizing [Sacramento] California High School With Racist Graffiti [Making It Appear That a White Person Wrote the Messages]" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Feb. 18, 2022.

■ An article by Joshua Klein titled "Washington Post: Ahmaud Arbery Killers Represent 'Millions' of Racist Americans 'Everywhere' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 1, 2022.

Comments about Winsome Sears

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Winsome Sears Proposes Starting the 'You're Not Black Enough' Caucus After GOP Delegate Is Barred From Black Caucus" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Racism of Virginia Democrats Is on Full Display Over Hysterical Reaction to Winsome Earle-Sears Day" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 24, 2022.

Comments about critical race theory

■ An article by Christopher F. Rufo titled "Critical Race Theory Is About to Segregate America Like an Open-Air Prison Yard" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "New Report Shatters Media Lie That CRT Isn't Taught in Virginia Schools" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 1, 2022.

Comments about 1619 Project Author

■ An article by Joshua Klein titled "New York Times' Hannah-Jones Claims 'Radicalized' Bias Coverage of Russia Invasion Due to Ukrainians' 'White' Appearance" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Landon Mion titled "Nikole Hannah-Jones Claims Europe Is 'Not a Continent'—Concerned Over Ukraine Is Due to Racial 'Dog Whistle' " was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Brad Slager titled "Crafter of the 1619 Project [Nikole Hannah-Jones] Doesn't Know Her History—Or Geography" was posted at townhall. com on March 1, 2022.

Comments about harassment of Asian citizens

■ An article by Hannah Parry titled "Thai Model, 23, Who Was Put in Chokehold and Punched in the Face on Manhattan Subway Reveals Her Injuries Have Finally Healed After Three Months: Lawyer Slams Woke DA for Allowing Her Career Criminal Attacker Out on the Streets" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Nicole Fallert titled "New Yorkers Gathered to Protest After an Asian Woman Was Stabbed to Death in Her Apartment" was posted at buzzfeednews.com on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Michelle Malkin titled "Who Murdered All the Asian Women and Who's Covering It Up?" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.

Comments about harassment of Black citizens

■ An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Black Doctor Sues Chase Bank for Racial Discrimination After She Was Told Her \$16,000 Paycheck Was Fraudulent When She Tried to Open an Account" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Stephanie Guerilus titled "Kansas Man Pleads Guilty to Hate Crime After Threatening Black Minor With Knife" was posted at thegrio.com on Feb. 13, 2022.

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Ahmaud Arbery's Three Killers 'Regularly Used Racial Slurs and Murdered the Jogger Because He Was Black'— Georgia Prosecutors Tell the Jury as High-Stakes Federal Hate Crime Trial Gets Underway" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Nicole Duncan-Smith titled "'Despicable': Pennsylvania Firehouse Company Temporarily Shut Down After Audio Surfaces of Members Using Racist Language and Mocking an 8-Year-Old Black Girl Killed by Local Police" was posted at atlantablackstar.com on Feb. 15, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Minneapolis Rioter Sentenced to Five Years Probation After Trying to Light High School on Fire" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 5, 2022.

■ An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Activist Who Founded Black Lives Matter Memphis Is Sentenced to Six Years in Prison for Illegally Voting When She Was Still on Probation for Felonies Including Stalking" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 6, 2022.

■ An article by Caroline Downey titled "BLM Pays \$100,000 Bond for Release of Activist Charged With Attempted Murder of Louisville Mayoral Candidate" was posted at nationalreview.com on Feb. 16, 2022.

■ An article by Jonathan Turley titled "Black Lives Matter's Finances Deserve the Scrutiny They're Finally Getting" was posted at usatoday.com on Feb. 20, 2022.

■ An article by Jack Newman, David Averre and Gina Martinez titled "BLM Activist Quintez Brown Who Was Arrested for Trying to Kill a Jewish Mayoral Candidate Showed 'Allegiance to Anti-Semitic Causes Including Lion of Judah Armed Forces' on His Social Media Accounts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article by Janon Fisher titled "Biden's Choice to Help With His SCOTUS Pick Is a BLM Board Member, CRT Promoter and Defund-the-Police Supporter—None of Which He Mentioned When He Announced Her" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 22, 2022.

■ An article titled "Former BLM Leader [Rashad Turner] Says Disagreement Over Charter Schools Led Him to Leave the Movement" was posted at yahoo.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Natasha Anderson titled "People's Convoy Will Continue Its Trek to DC Through Illinois Despite State Police Threatening Legal Actions: Supporters of the 100-Vehicle Convoy Slam the State for Hypocrisy After Troopers Cleared Path for BLM March" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 28, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

■ An article by Katie Balevic titled "A Purdue University Police Officer Was Placed on Leave After Video Showed He Used His Elbow to Pin a Black Student to the Ground by His Neck" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 12, 2022.

■ An article by Chauncey Alcorn titled "South Carolina Police Officer Out on Bond After Killing Unarmed Black Man" was posted at thegrio.com on Feb. 13, 2022.

■ An article by Brian Stieglitz titled "Louisiana Man Is Freed After 44 Years for Raping 14-Year-Old Twins After Judge Rules He Had an Alibi: Victims Still Insist He Was Guilty Despite No Physical Evidence" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Cheryl Teh titled "Viral Video of Police Officers Pinning Down and Handcuffing a Black Teen at a New Jersey Mall While a White Teen He Was Fighting Watched From a Couch Sparks Investigation" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Ex-Police Officers Found 'Guilty' in Civil Rights Charges Related to Death of George Floyd" was posted at townhall. com on Feb. 24, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "Black Teen Receives \$900,000 and Apology in Settlement With Police Over Wrongful Arrest" was posted at thegrio.com on Feb. 24, 2022.

Comments about district attorney misconduct

■ An article by Taiyler Simone Mitchell titled "Two Black Death Row Inmates Were Executed Despite One Having an Intellectual Disability and the Other Having a Severe Mental Illness" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Queens Man Appears in Court for 'Slashing Man's Face With Wooden Stake While Hurling Racist and Homophobic Slurs on NYC Subway': 55-Year-Old, Who Has Been Arrested 90 Times, Was on Bail at Time of Assault" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 1, 2022.

Hiding information about covid

■ An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "More Than One-in-Four 'Covid Hospitalizations' Are People Receiving Treatment for Another Condition, Study Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 17, 2022.

Resisting the jab

■ An article by Alastair Talbot titled Unhappy Valentine's Day! NYC Mayor Eric Adams Fires 1,400 Government Workers Who Failed to Get Covid Vaccine by Deadline, Including 36 Cops, 25 FDNY Workers and 914 Education Workers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Gina Martinez titled "'I Will Not Get Vaccinated!'—Yellowstone Star Forrie J. Smith Says He Won't Attend Upcoming SAG Awards Because of Jab Rule: Hasn't Had Vaccine Since He Was a Child and Thinks Flu Shots 'Compromise Your Immunities' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 17, 2022.

Health repercussions concerning vaccines

■ Looking back to January 2022, a video on the Stew Peters Show titled "Worldwide Exclusive: Embalmers Finds Veins and Arteries Filled With Never-Before-Seen Rubbery Clots" was posted at rumble.com on Jan. 26, 2022.

■ A Reuters article by Nancy Lapid titled "Antibodies Induced by mRNA Shots Improve for Months; Blood Cells Damaged by Covid Cause Blood Vessel Problems" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 18, 2022.

■ An article by Nick Monroe titled "Texas Children's Hospital Denies Teen Kidney Transplant Over Vaccination Status: Report" was posted at thepostmillennial. com on Feb. 18, 2022.

■ An article by Yasmeen Abutaleb and Christopher Rowland titled "Moderna Faces New Lawsuit Over Lucrative Coronavirus Vaccine" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Health Agencies Admit to Hiding Covid Data" was posted at mercola.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Covid Jab Deadlier Than Covid for Anyone Under 80" was posted at mercola.com on March 1, 2022.

Vaccine mandates finally lifted

■ An article by Doha Madani titled "New York City to Lift Vaccination Mandate for Businesses, Events" was posted at nbcnews.com on Feb. 27, 2022.

Comments about school lockdowns

■ An article by Ashley Lutz titled "Levi's President [Jennifer Sey] Quit and Walked Away From \$1 Million in Severance So She Could 'Be Free' to Speak Out Against School Closures" was posted at fortune.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

Some mask nuttiness

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Bill] Maher: Making Kids Wear Masks 'Is Unnecessary and Horrible'—and Hurts 'Their Education, Their Sanity and Their Social Skills' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Gina Martinez titled " 'Masks Harm Children': Tucker Carlson Slams Virginia Elementary School for Threatening to Arrest Kids Who Don't Wear Face Coverings, NY School That Treats Unmasked Students as Truants and School That Puts Masks on Musical Instruments" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Ian Haworth titled "'Let Them Breathe': Hundreds of High School Students Protest Mask Mandate, Segregated From Classroom in Oakdale, California" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "Rand Paul: Mask Mandates About Submission, Collectivism" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 5, 2022.

■ An article by Andrea Blanco and Matt McNulty titled "'Mask Fascist' Stacey Abrams Plays the Race Card: Georgia Politician Complains Critics of Her 'Hypocritical' Maskless Photo With School Kids Are 'Using a Black History Month Event' to Launch a 'False Political Attack' " was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Feb. 6, 2022.

■ An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Another Democrat Is Caught Flouting Mask Mandates: New York Rep. Jamaal Bowman Is Seen Smiling in Photo With Masked Students at High School Just Days After Urging People to Wear Face Coverings" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 7, 2022.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Coronavirus Team Refuses to Budge: 'Most of the Country' Still Needs to Wear Masks" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 9, 2022.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Bill] Maher Mocks Continued Mask Mandates: In San Francisco, You Have to Wear a Mask 'When You're Shoplifting Indoors' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 11, 2022.

■ An article by Scott Morefield titled "Covidians Back Themselves Into a Corner on Forced Masking" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Andrew Miller titled "California Mask Mandate Ignored by High-Profile Celebrities Spotted Enjoying Super Bowl LVI" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 13, 2022.

■ An article by Emily Gooden and Michelle Thompson titled "So Much for Back to Normal Then; Triple-Vaxxed and Double-Masked Jill Biden Takes Kids

Around the White House Grounds to Celebrate Valentine's One Day After 70,000 Maskless Fans Packed Into LA Stadium to Watch the Super Bowl" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Nicole Gaudiano and Kayla Epstein titled "Democrats Are in Mask Messaging Chaos as Republicans Gleefully Shame AOC and Stacey Abrams for Going Without Face-Coverings" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Rep. Pramila Jayapal Compares Refusing to Mask Up in the Elevator to . . . January 6" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Tim Meads titled "D.C. Will Still Require Masks for Students, Despite Dropping Mandates at Bars, Restaurants and Strip Clubs" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Meghan McCain titled "I Congratulate, Not Condemn, the Super Bowl Mask Hypocrites for Finally Joining the Real World—Now They Just Need to Set Their Children Free" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Gina Martinez titled "Joy Behar Is Branded a Hypocrite After Being Pictured Unmasked Inside a NYC Restaurant 'And Walking Through It Without a Face Covering' Hours After Piously Declaring She Plans to Wear One Indoors 'Indefinitely' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 19, 2022.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Bill Gates Just Made an Absurd Comparison on Mask Mandates [Comparing Wearing Masks to Wearing Pants]" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ An article by Janon Fisher titled "New Orleans Democrat Mayor Latoya Cantrell Is Seen Partying Maskless at Mardi Gras Party Just Weeks After Reintroducing Mask Mandate: Latest Dem Caught in Covid Hypocrisy Storm" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 22, 2022.

■ An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "So, What Was the Point? Cloth Masks Allow 90% of Particles to Filter Through Giving Them Little Ability to Prevent Covid Transmission, Study Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 1, 2022.

Mask mandates finally lifted

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "CDC Announces Loosened Mask Guidelines, Allowing School Children to Finally Get Relief From Mandates" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by Alastair Talbot titled "School Children Across the U.S. Will Be Free From Masks in Every State Aside From Hawaii From March 12 as California, Oregon and Washington Announce Plans to End Their Mask Mandates" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 28, 2022.

Media comments about Bill Maher

■ An article by Nick Arama titled "[Bill] Maher Lights Up Biden, Dems on Covid Restrictions: 'How Much Wrong Do You Get to Be?' " was posted at redstate.com on Feb. 6, 2022.

■ An article by Landon Mion titled "`It's Like Sacking Your Own Quarterback': Bill Maher Rips Rashida Tlaib Over [Scheduled] Rebuttal to Biden's SOTU" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 26, 2022.

Media comments about Joy Behar

■ An article by Stephen M. Leport titled "'I'm Worried About My Trip to Italy': While the World Watches Putin's Invasion of Ukraine in Horror, The View's Joy Behar Complains It Could Ruin Her Vacation to Europe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 24, 2022.

■ An article by Landon Mion titled " `The View' Host Says Republicans Are the Ones Wanting to `Cancel Everything' " was posted at townhall.com on March 1, 2022.

Media comments about Joe Rogan

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "CNN Slammed for Article Comparing Joe Rogan Controversy to January 6 Riot, Rwandan Genocide" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 13, 2022.

Other comments about the media

■ An article by John L. Dorman titled "Biden Calls the NBC News Anchor Lester Holt a 'Wise Guy' After the Veteran Journalist Presses Him on Inflation" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 13, 2022.

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Jake Tapper Levels Biden Over Outright 'Rejection' of Army Report [About Afghanistan Withdrawal]: 'It's Difficult to Overstate How Insulting It Is' " was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 13, 2022.

■ An article by Charles Passy titled "At MSNBC, Ratings Have Dropped Almost 30% for Rachel Maddow's Replacements" was posted at marketwatch. com on Feb. 16, 2022.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Washington Post Is the Latest Outlet to Get Wrecked for Blaming Economy Woes on Ukraine" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

■ An article by Harper Lambert titled "Bill O'Reilly Blasts Fox News Hosts' Ukraine Coverage: 'A Disservice to the American People' " was posted at thewrap. com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "Bombs Are Falling All Over Ukraine, So CBS News Decided to Report on the One Thing No One Cares About [the Hard Life of Transgenders in Ukraine]" was posted at townhall.com on March 1, 2022.

Comments about Robert Francis O'Rourke

■ Looking back to November 2021, an article by Taylor Ardrey titled " 'I Still Hold This View': Beto O'Rourke Stands Firm on 2019 Presidential Debate 'We're Gonna Take Your AR-15, Your AK-47' Remarks" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 21, 2021. ■ An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Beto O'Rourke Pivots: 'I'm Not Interested in Taking Anything From Anyone' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 9, 2022.

Replacement for Justice Stephen Breyer

■ An article by Valerie Richardson titled "Biden Accused of Hypocrisy for Filibuster Against Black Female Jurist's Nomination [Before She Was Finally Approved in 2005]" was posted at washingtontimes.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

■ An article by Samuel Benson titled "Former Clerk [of Ketanji Brown Jackson Negatively] Rewrites SCOTUS Contenders' Wikipedia Bios " was posted at politico.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "Black Federal Judge [U.W. Clemon] Asks Biden Not to Name Ketanji Brown Jackson to Supreme Court" was posted at thegrio.com on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by Kevin Breuniger titled "Biden Nominates Ketanji Brown Jackson to Be Next Supreme Court Justice" was posted at cnbc.com on Feb. 25, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Kamala Harris Goes Off Script: Folks Voted for Joe Biden and 'Got What They Asked For' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ A video and an article by Luke Gentile titled "Watch: Kamala Harris Struggles to Defend Administration on Morning Shows" were posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 2, 2022.

Is Hillary sneaking into the picture?

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Report: Hillary to Reenter Political Sphere at New York Democrat Convention" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 12, 2022.

■ An article by Landon Mion titled "CPAC Straw Poll Results Are In: Respondents Back Trump, Predict a Clinton Democratic Nomination in 2024" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 27, 2022.

Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind and Rob Crilly titled "Michelle Obama Would Put Republicans 'In a Very Difficult Position' If She Ran for President Because She Is 'Popular and Immune to Criticism'—Former Trump Aide [Monica Crowley] Warns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 28, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

■ A video and an article by Isa Cox titled "Watch: Biden Exhibits Symptom of Dementia, Speaks Complete Gibberish for 11 Seconds" were posted at westernjournalism.com on Feb. 5, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

■ An article by Gianno Caldwell titled "Biden Has Given Blacks the Opposite of Prosperity, Safety and Security" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 5, 2022.

■ An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Biden Sees Double-Digit Drop in Approval Among Black Voters, Even Worse Among Young Black Voters" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 5, 2022.

■ An article by Marisa Kendall titled "Bay Area Calls on Homeowners to Help House Homeless Residents" was posted at arcamax.com on Feb. 7, 2022.

■ An article by Tim Meads titled "David Axelrod [Key Political Adviser to Barack Obama] Warns Biden: You Can't 'Jawbone Americans' Into Believing Things Are Better" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "AOC Blames the Surge in Crime on Child Tax Credits Expiring, Hints She Doesn't Think the U.S. Will Have a Democracy in 10 Years and Calls Congress a 'S***show' Full of 'Self-Delusion' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Janon Fisher titled "The 12 Shoplifters AOC Defended After They Stole Diapers and Formula Are Repeat Offenders With Arrests for Assault, Robbery, Arson and Strangulation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 18, 2022.

■ An article by Michelle Thompson titled "Andrew Cuomo Launches His Comeback: Disgraced Former New York Governor Releases Attack Ad Against NY AG Letitia James Saying She 'Knowingly and Wilfully Ignored Evidence of Perjury and Extortion' During Sexual Harassment Probe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 28, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Ron DeSantis Denies Request for Florida National Guard to Assist at Biden's SOTU Address" was posted at breitbart. com on Feb. 28, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Poll: Majority Believe Putin Would Have Known Better Than to Invade Ukraine If Trump Was President" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 26, 2022.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Trump Was Right About Germany and NATO; Their Latest Move [Germany Will Now Spend on Defense] Proves It" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 27, 2022.

General interest

■ An article by Pilar Arias titled "Texas High School Coach Recovering After He Was Beaten by Middle Schoolers [After He Talked to Them About Their Behavior With Their Dirt Bikes]" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 13, 2022. ■ An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Waukesha Parade Attack Suspect Pleads Not Guilty to 77 Criminal Charges, 6 Homicide Charges" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

■ An article by Joe Morgan titled "Super Bowl LVI Tops 100 Million Viewers, Largest Audience Since 2017" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 15, 2022.

■ An article by James Gordon titled "Kyle Rittenhouse Says He Will Sue Whoopi Goldberg and Other 'Celebrities, Politicians and Athletes' for Calling Him a Murderer After He Was Acquitted of Killing Two Men During Kenosha Protest" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 21, 2022.

■ Looking back to August 2021, an article by Nico Martinez titled "LeBron James Sends a Message to the Doubters: 'Keep That Same Narrative Energy When It Begins!' [Said LeBron Taunting the People Who Were Critical of Him and His Team]" was posted at yardbarker.com on Aug. 4, 2021.

■ A video and an article titled "Video: LeBron James Gets Booed by Lakers Fans at Crypto.com Arena" were posted at lakersdaily.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Elizabeth Karpen titled "LeBron James, Lakers Feuding With Own Fans in Miserable Loss" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 28, 2022.

■ An article by Rebecca Santana and Janet McConnaughey titled "New Orleans Hosts Its 1st Full-Dress Mardi Gras Since 2020" was posted at apnews.com on March 1, 2022.

■ An article by David Ng titled "[Actor] Sam Elliott Calls Netflix's Oscar Darling 'The Power of the Dog' a 'Piece of S**t' [Blasting the Gay Subtext]" was posted at breitbart.com on March 1, 2022.

 \star \star \star \star \star

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."